LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER 6, 2009
12:30 P.M., ROOM 201, B&O

Present:  Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, Sara Hupp, John Reho, Pat Stroud (presiding), Christina Sullivan
Excused:  Delilah Ryan, Steve Woodburn
Absent:  Stephania Albert, Arlene Kuca
I.  Welcome and Approval of Minutes from the April 3, 2009 Meeting:  Pat welcomed the committee members to the meeting.  Because the Faculty Executive Committee meetings are being held at 1:00 p.m., and Crystal is a member of Exec, the LRC Committee meetings will be moved to 12:00 p.m.   John made a motion that the April 3 minutes be approved as presented.  The motion was seconded by Crystal.  Passage was unanimous.
II. Director’s Report
A. Staff:  Pat reported that there haven’t been any changes within the LRC staff.  She stated that she has not been permitted to hire the part-time position on the Wheeling Campus, even though she received funding for the position. LRC staff PIQs are being reviewed.
B. Budget:  
1. Capital Budget: Pat has begun to spend this year’s Capital budget. New magazine and newspaper racks have been purchased for the Wheeling LRC.  Capital money will also be spent on ADA doors for the Wheeling and Weirton libraries.  ADA doors weren’t needed in New Martinsville.  Pat reported that she has submitted the request for the 2011 Capital funds.  The first item on her list was a proxy server that would cost approximately $7,000.  She stated that she met with Sue Pelley, and Sue didn’t think that a proxy server would work for Northern.  Pat stated that this issue may be resolved when students are set-up with log-ins for computer usage.  Two other items for next year’s Capital funds include more furniture for the Wheeling LRC (approximately $7,500), and a group study room for Weirton (approximately $12,000 to close off an area).
2. Regular Budget:  Pat reported that there may be a 5% cut to the regular budget next year.  Pat has once again requested a full-time position for the New Martinsville campus, and a half-time position for Wheeling.  She has also requested a 25¢ raise for the part-time employees in Weirton and New Martinsville, which would bring their hourly rate to $8.50.  

C. Computer Technology:  Pat reported on an incident that happened recently with a community member viewing child pornography in the Wheeling Library. This activity was picked up by the FBI, who issued a subpoena for the computer sign-in sheets for June and July.  The sign-in sheets were unavailable because our retention policy states that the sheets be destroyed at the end of the month after they are counted for the statistical reports.  Because of this incident, the retention policy has been changed.  The computer sign-in sheets are now kept in a secure area for six months.  After this time they will be destroyed.  Linda was asked to identify a number of individuals from the security camera footage, and also pictures presented by the FBI.  An individual was identified as the culprit and charged with the crime.  At the time this crime was being investigated, the individual was serving jail time for an unrelated matter.
D. Weeding:  Pat reported on a weeding project that was undertaken over the summer.  Six hundred fifty-three books were discarded from the allied health and nursing areas of the collections on all three campuses.  Any books that were kept that were older than five years had stickers placed on them stating “Not For Clinical Use”.

E. National Library Week Food Drive:  Pat reported on the food drive that was held in the libraries during National Library Week in April.  Students were given a chance to win a $25.00 Visa gift card by donating a non-perishable food item.  Not much food was collected, and it was felt that the food drive was not a success.  Pat stated that we need a new direction to go in for next year’s National Library Week.
F. Technology Problems:  Pat reported that the Library systems were down for over a week when Northern’s Internet service provider was switched to Stratuswave.  The switch also affected the online databases because the IP addresses were changed.  Pat had to contact all of the database companies to have the addresses updated.  The switch has also affected the functioning of the telecom, Epop, and IP systems.  The phone system is also having issues with breaking up between campuses.  There were also some problems with updating the Library’s web page.  Pat stated that it is possible that the telecom system will replaced before the spring semester.  She has also heard that we may change Internet service providers again.  Pat reported that Larry Bukosky is no longer able to assist with technology issues on the Wheeling campus unless he is asked to assist by the IT Department.    The Library staff on the Weirton and New Martinsville campuses can still be contacted for support with telecom, Epop, and IP.
G. Assessment:  Pat reported that the Library will be developing an assessment activity that will deal with what is taught to students in the bibliographic instruction sessions.  She stated that a small quiz will be developed to hand out students after the BI sessions.  These will be distributed to Comp I & II classes.  
H. Report to the President:  Pat reported that over the summer she put together a report to submit to Dr. Olshinsky about the status of the Library.  Pat compared Northern’s Library and services to 20 peer institutions.  Some of the statistics that she presented in the report were:  2,147 make-up tests were given out by Library staff, 7,594 items were circulated, Library computers were used 32,777 times, 33,719 students were served as shown in the public services statistics.  Pat stated that Dr. Olshinsky stated that she should move forward with the proxy server, and wanted her to visit Beaver County Community College and Eastern Gateway (formerly Jefferson Community College).

I. Copier Committee:  Pat reported that she is still serving on the copier committee.  The copiers were recently put out to bid again by Steve Lipiello because of a controversy with the Xerox Company.
J. Student Printing:  Pat reported that student printing in the library has increased dramatically.  Use of the photocopiers has declined.  A lot of instructors place notes online for students to use, and these are being printed in the libraries.  

III. LRC Policy Updates:  Pat reported that there were some changes in our policies because of the changes in the retention of the computer records.  Pat reviewed the changes in the following policies: Procedures for Law Enforcement Information Requests, LRC Records Retention Guidelines, and Confidentiality of Library Records.  Pat asked for any questions.  There were none at this time.  Pat asked the committee to bring any questions or comments to the next meeting.
IV. LRC Goals 2009-2010:  Deferred until the next meeting.
V.  Information Literacy Project:  Pat reported that she and Delilah Ryan are working on an Information Literacy Project.  This will be discussed more at the December meeting.


The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 p.m.
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Linda Fletcher

